
 

 

GOVERNMENT OF KERALA
Abstract

AMRUT - Release of ₹23,93,523/- to EESL from AMRUT Reforms
Incentives for the preparation of Investment Grade Energy Audit (IGEA)
Reports for all the 9 AMRUT cities - Ratified - Ordrs Issued

LOCAL SELF GOVERNMENT (DC) DEPARTMENT
G.O.(Rt)No.170/2022/LSGD   Dated,Thiruvananthapuram, 22/01/2022
 
    Read 1 Minutes of the 29th State Level High Powered Steering

Committee held on 04/01/2022
 2 Letter No. CBE/SMMU/AMRUT/EESL/63/2015 dated

12/01/2022 from Mission Director, AMRUT
 

ORDER
            A Tripartite Agreement among State Government (acting through
AMRUT Mission Director), Kerala Water Authority (KWA) and Energy
Efficiency Services Limited (EESL) for preparation of Investment Grade
Energy Audit (IGEA) report for Energy Efficiency in public water works
had been executed on 27/03/2018.

      2. Under this Agreement, IGEA report is a pre-requisite to identify
energy efficiency potential and financial viability for the implementation
of the projects. As per the Agreement, EESL had submitted Investment
Grade Energy Audit (IGEA) reports for all the 9 AMRUT cities to
Managing Director, Kerala Water Authority for getting Confirmation on
the financial viability of the reports for the implementation of projects. 
       3. In line with the clause in the Tripartite Agreement, EESL has
submitted an invoice on 16/08/2021 for an amount of Rs.23,93,523/-
(Twenty Three Lakhs Ninety Three Thousand Five Hundred and Twenty
Three only) as the fee for the preparation of IGEA reports for 9 AMRUT
Mission cities.

         4. The Mission Director as per the letter read as 2nd paper above
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informed that amount Rs.23,93,523/-(Twenty Three Lakhs Ninety Three
Thousand Five Hundred and Twenty Three only) claimed by EESL can
be met from the Reforms Incentives of AMRUT Mission.
        5. As per the AMRUT-Reforms Incentives guidelines of MoHUA,
the reforms incentives can be used for the implementation of reforms and
the State High Powered Steering Committee is competent to decide on
the use of reforms incentives amount. 
           6. Considering the urgency, a letter has been submitted to Chief
Secretary for getting approval for the payment to EESL. Later, approval
for payment to EESL given, subject to ratification by SHPSC for
AMRUT.
            7. The matter has been placed before the 29th State Level High
Powered Steering Committee held on 04/01/2022 and the Committee
decided to ratify the decision taken by the Secretary, LSGD to release an
amount of Rs.23,93,523/- to EESL from AMRUT Reforms Incentives for
the preparation of Investment Grade Energy Audit (IGEA) reports for all
the 9 AMRUT cities.
        8. Government have examined the matter in detail and pleased to
ratify the decision taken by the Secretary, LSGD to release an amount of
Rs.23,93,523/- to EESL from AMRUT Reforms Incentives for the
preparation of Investment Grade Energy Audit (IGEA) reports for all the
9 AMRUT cities, as per the decision of 29th State Level High Powered
Steering Committee for AMRUT held on 04/01/2022.

(By order of the Governor)
Biju Prabhakar

Secretary
 
To:
Mission Director, AMRUT
Managing Director, Kerala Water Authority
The Principal Accountant General (Audit/ A&E/ LBA &A)
The Information Officer, (Web & New Media) I&PRD
Executive Director, Information Kerala Mission
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Forwarded /By order,

Section Officer.




